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This month UUMC Youth participated in a
mission camp in Arlington, TX. Fifteen young
people spent a week working, worshipping, and
learning with each other alongside 1,200 other
students on the campus of University of Texas at
Austin. This year’s mission project was for the
youth to spend 3 days at an assisted living center
for elderly residents with dementia and Alzhei-
mer's. The youth would visit the residents and do
some minor projects around the facility.

For a group of mostly junior high students,
this could have been a challenge, but UUMC
youth could not have been more comfortable
around the residents. Youth were chatting, serv-
ing food and sitting down at tables with people
before we had even finished handing out assign-
ments. Relationships were formed within minutes
and the students and residents couldn’t wait to
see each other the next day. We saw firsthand
what service and missions looked like and | was
blown away by how naturally and willingly the
students took to the residents.

As we came to the end of our mission
week we saw how deep the love between the
residents and the youth had developed during

their time together. As we prepared to depart,
there were tears and hugs everywhere. Several
Youth even came and asked how we could do
something like this in Lake Charles on a regular
basis!

Mission projects like this are different than
most in that there isn't any physical evidence that
work was done. The work was done through love,
and only through the reciprocal love of the
students and residents could you see that hearts
were changing. The Spirit was moving in each
interaction, each conversation, each song sung.
There was a marked difference in every student
from day 1 to day 5 that only happened because
they were given the opportunity to love those
who sometimes go unloved and visit those who
are alone.

Amazing things are happening and will
happen through them and it's because of your
support and encouragement. Thank you to the
parents for your prayers and your commitment in
allowing such amazing young Christians to come
together in the building up of the Kingdom of
God.

By Andrew Connell / UUMC Youth Director
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